

Community Resources Executive Director Norrie Anderson Support Services

Mr Robert Freel Stonehouse Community Council 75 Lockhart Street Stonehouse ML9 3LX

Our ref:

FOI/09/050

Your ref:

If calling ask for: Laurane Rhind

Phone:

01698 454721

Date:

27 February 2009

Dear Mr Freel

Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002 (FOISA) Request for Information

I refer to your information request received by the Council on 5 February 2009 in which you ask for the following information:

- 1. Details of capital and revenue budgets for 2009/2010 for The Cross, Stonehouse; Stonehouse Public Institute; Stonehouse Public Hall.
- 2. Details of the capital and revenue budgets for 2006/07, 2007/08, 2008/09 showing budget allocation and individual spend areas against each of the budgets for each hall.

Information released

The Council can give you all of the information that you have requested and is detailed below.

Capital budgets: 1.

> For the period 2009/2011 there are currently no dedicated capital budgets allocated to these halls although the Council has agreed to identify priority repairs for Stonehouse Institute Hall. A work schedule is currently being compiled and will be funded through a capital allocation in 2009/2010.

Revenue budget:

The revenue budgets for 2009/2011 are currently in the process of being finalised by the Council and are not therefore available

Capital budgets:

For the period 2006/2009 there was no capital budget assigned to the three halls identified in your letter.

Council Offices, Almada Street, Hamilton ML3 0AA Phone: 01698 4547521 Fax: 01698 454861 Minicom: 01698 454039 Email: Laurane.rhind@southlanarkshire.gsx.gov.uk







The revenue budgets for the period 2006/2009 are as follows:

-	Property	Supplies & Administration	Income	Net Budget
2006-07	27,800	780	12,760	15,820
2007-08	29,210	780	13,000	16,990
2008-09	31,710	780	13,330	19,160

Request for Review

We have an internal panel (the review panel) to deal with complaints from people who are not happy about the way that we have handled their request. Staff not involved in the original decision will handle any review.

If you want to complain, you can ask the review panel to reassess our actions. Please note that if you wish to complain, you must do so by 1 May 2009. You must explain why you are not happy when requesting a review.

You should send your request for a review to:

Mr. W. Dunn Legal Services Adviser Corporate Resources Montrose House 154 Montrose Crescent Hamilton, ML3 6LL

Alternatively, you can request a review at foi.reviews@southlanarkshire.gov.uk.

Appeal to the Scottish Information Commissioner

If you are not happy with the outcome of the review, you can appeal to the Scottish Information Commissioner. The Commissioner will decide whether the Council has dealt with your request properly. Please see the Commissioner's website at www.itspublicknowledge.info for further details.

Yours sincerely

Laurane Rhind Personnel Manager